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October 6, 2017 
 
Mr. Bob Lively 
Rocky Mountain Power 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 330 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 

Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 

 
Re: Advice Letter No. 17-13, Rocky Mountain Power's Proposed Tariff Revisions to Electric Service 

Schedule No. 111, Residential Energy Efficiency; Docket No. 17-035-T12 
 
Dear Mr. Lively: 
 

The Public Service Commission of Utah ("PSC") reviewed the September 8, 2017 filing by 
PacifiCorp, doing business as Rocky Mountain Power ("RMP"), proposing changes to Electric Service 
Schedule No. 111, Residential Energy Efficiency ("Schedule 111") and the Tariff Index. The proposed 
changes to Sheet Nos. B.1, 111.4, 111.5, and 111.7 remove expired offerings, introduce a new custom 
multi-family program ("MF Program"), and make minor administrative changes. The MF Program is 
designed to target hard to reach multi-family and low-income markets by enticing multi-family property 
owners to implement comprehensive energy efficiency retrofits. 

 
The PSC also reviewed the September 28, 2017 action request response filed by the Division of 

Public Utilities ("DPU"). The DPU's response shows the MF Program should be cost-effective under the 
Utility Cost Test and the Participant Cost Test. RMP's filing shows the programs are not expected to be 
cost effective under the Total Resource Cost Test, the Total Resource Cost Test + Conservation Adder, 
nor the Ratepayer Impact Measure Test. Accordingly, the DPU will monitor the new program for cost-
effectiveness and report on changes as necessary. The DPU recommends approval of the proposed 
changes to Schedule 111. No other comments were received. 

 
Based on the PSC's review of RMP's filing and the DPU's recommendation, the proposed 

revisions to Index Sheet No. B.1 and Schedule 111 Sheet Nos. 111.4, 111.5, and 111.7 are approved as 
filed. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#297170 


